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FIFTH WORLD MEETING OF FAMILIES - POPE INVITES FAMILIES TO JOIN HIM IN VALENCIA
7th March 2006
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Cardinal Cormac Murphy-O'Connor and Bishop John Hine, Chair of the Bishops' Committee for Marriage and Family Life, will be leading a contingent of families from England and Wales to Valencia for the Fifth World Meeting of Families in Spain later this year. 

Pope Benedict XVI will preside at the World Meeting which will take place in Valencia from 1st -9th July 2006. 

This year's theme is the Transmission of Faith in the Family.  The programme includes: 

· A theological-pastoral congress targeting families, youth and seniors in separate sessions (4th-7th July) 

· An international family fair, with exhibits, a forum for exchanging family experience and recreational activities that encourage family leisure time. (1st-7th July) 

· A festive meeting that will include family stories, musical and dramatic presentations  from all over the world and a firework display (8th July) 

· Sunday Eucharist presided over by the Holy Father, during which couples celebrating their 50th wedding anniversary will renew their marriage vows. 

Inaugurated in Rome by Pope John Paul II in 1994 (the UN International Year of the Family), the World Meeting of Families takes place every three years, bringing families from across the world together to pray, learn and reflect on the family as the domestic church. 

The Cardinal, as a member of the Pontifical Council for the Family, will also host a session of the Theological and Pastoral Congress. 

"The theme of 'Transmission of Faith in the Family' fits in perfectly with our own Bishops' three year strategy for following up the concerns expressed during Listening 2004,” commented Bishop John Hine. 

"The final phase of Celebrating Family in 2008 will be developing resources for parents and grandparents to support them in Passing on the Faith.  The World Meeting of Families could not have come at a better time for us.  I look forward very much to sharing this experience with, I hope, families from every diocese in England and Wales."

Several dioceses, Birmingham, Leeds, Salford, Shrewsbury and Westminster, are already making plans for families who wish to attend the World Meeting. 

"The deadline for registrations is 30th April so it's very important that if anyone is interested in going to Valencia they contact me or their local contact by 31st March," said Elizabeth Davies.  "Not only do they need to register in order to participate in the Meeting but we can then pass on to them the information we have about travel and accommodation options in Valencia during the World Meeting."

 

For more information and to register, please contact: 
Elizabeth Davies, Marriage and Family Life Project Officer, on 01902 621594 or email elizabeth.davies@cbcew.org.uk
 

Regional contacts: 

Fr Eddie Clare 

Vocations Director, Archdiocese of Birmingham 

Tel: 0121 355 4163 or 07712 185992 

Email: eddie@vocations.org.uk
Breda Theakston 

Family Life Ministry Coordinator 

Diocese of Leeds 

Tel: 0113 261 8050 or 0773 44 11 282 

Email: flm@flm.org.uk
Clara P Donnelly 
Marriage and Family Life Co-ordinator, Diocese of Shrewsbury 
Tel/Fax: 0151 6912811 

Email: candc.donnelly@btinternet.com
Edmund Adamus 

Director, Department for Pastoral Affairs, Archdiocese of Westminster 

Tel: 020 7798 9363 

Fax: 020 7798 9077 

Email: edmundadamus@rcdow.org.uk
 

 

